Minutes - Aspen Grove Condominium Association Board of Directors Meeting

3 p.m.


Friday January 20, 2012
Unit 3078


Aspen Grove
Directors present:
Bill Hoffman, Bill Ireton, Liz Reagor, Bob Thornton
Directors excused absent:
Jim Steeb

Others present:
Bob McClintock – McClintock Accountancy 

Peter Miller- Camco

Owners - Ed Reagor, Meg Huffman, Janet Brooks, Robin Rakusin, Stacey Blair, Tom Merrick, Jan Hoffman,  

A conference call phone was installed for owners to call in to the meeting. The following owners were on the line: Teresa Stamey, Jeff Bowers, Chris Hamlin Val Spinosa, Pete Val Spinosa, Larry Armstrong, Mike Childs, Steven Jeffrey, Steve Delay, Gabriel Middleton, Ted Schroeder, 

Prior to the meeting being called to order questions was asked about the lawsuit. Directors Ireton and Hoffman gave a history of the detention pond construction and leakage, damage to the Association’s common area, mitigating measures taken by the defendants, the lawsuit, and reasons for the Association suing East West Partners, CNL, Trimont Land Company, Northstar Mountain Properties, and Booth Creek.  It was requested that period updates on the litigation be provided to the membership electronically and by U.S Mail. 
The meeting was called to order at 3:40 p.m. by President Thornton. 

It was moved, seconded, and passed to approve
a. Minutes of the September 4, 2011 Annual Meeting for form & content only.
b. Minutes of the September 4, 2011 Board of Directors Meeting

c. Minutes of the September 13, 2011 Board of Directors Meeting

d. Minutes of the November 10, 2011 Board of Directors meeting

The Board reviewed the 2010-2011 Financial Statements, Auditors’ Report, and Camco Work Order Audit presented by Bob McClintock of McClintock Accountancy. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to approve the statements with a change to footnote #9. The Board will consult with their litigation attorney regarding wording for the footnote.  The membership will be sent the statements electronically or by U.S. Mail before the end of February, within 120 days of the close of the Association’s fiscal year. 
The Board reviewed the December 2011 Financial Statements presented by Mr. Miller. It was noted on the balance sheet that the operating account had a balance of over $96,500 while the reserve account had a balance of over $85,700. Assessments receivable were over $45,400 while prepaid assessments were over $24,200. Current accounts payable were over $411,500 due to unpaid litigation expenses. On the year to date income and expense statement for two months of the current fiscal year it was noted that income exceeded expenses by over $25,700. 
In reviewing the aged accounts receivable summary it was noted that 167 owners had paid the $3,000 emergency assessment, 11 owners were on a payment plan, and 2 owners had not made payment or arrangements for a plan. Both units are for sale. It is anticipated that the assessment will be paid out of escrow. No collection actions were directed for the delinquent accounts.
Mr. Thornton reported on the Plumas Bank loan status. The loan is necessary for the Association to be able make sure there is an option for someone who can’t pay the emergency assessment, or as insurance for the Association to cover their legal expenses. If the Association is unable to repay the loan bankruptcy and receivership of the Association could be a result. The loan is a stopgap to make sure that the Association has money to cover the legal fees now. He had spoken to the loan officer the previous day and been informed that a proposal for the loan would be provided to the board by the end of the next week, January 27th. The requested loan is for $500,000 for a term of 7 years. The interest rate has not been locked in but is expected to be around 4.5%. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to approve securing the loan with Plumas Bank. 
After discussion of the need to fund litigation expenses with or without a bank loan, it was moved, seconded and passed to approve a $700,000 emergency assessment due on March 15, 2012 in the amount of $3,888.89 per owner paid in full, or 84 monthly payments in an amount less than $60. The monthly payment amount will be determined with the final terms of the loan.
Mr. Miller reported on the following grounds and building maintenance items:

1. Meng construction has completed replacement of Murphy jack splitters on 14 unit’s kitchen area roofs. The new splitters are a heavier gauge metal than the previous stainless steel splitters.

2. Meng construction is working on installation of metal flashing at the corners of siding to divert water from penetrating beneath siding and causing dry rot. 

3. The Camco crew has been removing parking lot ice build up in the area in front of tower building 3169-3180. The ice is caused from leaking detention pond water flowing out of the adjacent hillside above the lot. In addition the crew has dug a small swale to try to keep the water flowing along the edge of the parking lot asphalt rather than onto the lot creating a hazardous sheet of ice. 
Snow removal has been minimal this year due to over a month and a half without snow. Ice melt has been spread in icy pathway and parking lot areas for pedestrian safety. The white residue left by the chemical will be washed away by rain and snow. 

The following replacement items were reported by Mr. Miller:

1. Two new water heaters were recently installed at tower building 3133-3144 by D&D Plumbing. 

The following member comments were made:
1. It was requested that a more efficient method of heating crawl spaces be installed. Seasonal electric bills from the electric element heaters are high. Mr. Thornton reported that he has learned of a foam insulation applied to the foundation walls that could eliminate the need for the heaters. Further research will be done.

2. It was requested that an email blast be done to update the membership on the leaking detention pond trial events. 
3. It was requested that another email authorization form be sent to the membership with the audited financial statements. 
4. It was requested that when brush and tree trimming/removal is done, the wood chips generated by the work be made smaller. Currently the larger chips are difficult to walk over and have caused punctured bicycle tires.

The next Board of Directors meeting was set for 3 p.m. on Friday April 13, 2012.
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 4:56 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

Peter Miller

Property Manager
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